STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY ano MINERALS DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE

TONEY ANAYA September 22 3 1986 POST OFFICE BOX 1980
GOVERNORA HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88240
(505) 393-6161

Mr. David Ford

Worldwide Energy Corporation
Box 1204

Jal, NM 88252

Re: R. L. Gates #1-D
Sec. 23, T24S, R36E
Jalmat Pool

Dear Mr. Ford:

Your letter concerning E1 Paso's shutin of the above well for
approximately two months has been received. I believe that
E1 Paso has been working with operators whenever possible to
let them flow the well one day a month when it is a one-well
lease. I suggest you contact E1 Paso concerning this and see
if they will permit you to produce the well one day per month.

In the event that E1 Paso refuses to accommodate you in this
matter, please let me know and I will consider the possibility
of permitting you to flare in order to protect your lease
agreement.

Very truly yours,

QIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District 1

ed

cc: ET Paso Natural Gas Co.



September 18, 1986

Jerry Sexton
Box 1980
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

Dear Sir:

In accordance with E1 Paso Natural Gas, on
September 15, 1986 the R. L. Gates #1-D for World-
wide Energy Corporation was shut in for approximately
two months.

We are filing for lease protection until gas
purchases resume.

This is a single well lease:
R. L. Gates #1
S-23 T24S R36E
Lea County New Mexico
Sincerely,

II ’ K

David Ford
Production Foreman



